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~ Mike Humpal, City Administrator 

Fiscal Responsibility – The City of Fairmont maintains a fund balance reserve between 55% ‐ 65% of the General Fund                                      
expenditures, which is approximately $6.5 million. In 2018, the fund balance is 72.9%. The healthier balance is due to                        
allocaƟng $1,950,000 for construcƟon of a new Street/Park Department building in 2019. Fairmont’s tax base conƟnues to 
grow, while maintaining a compeƟƟve tax climate. Fairmont is known as having one of the lowest tax rates of fourteen                      
Minnesota ciƟes of comparaƟve size. 

 Economic CollaboraƟon – In 2016/2017, six extensive construcƟon projects, with building permit values equal to $8.4 million,     
occurred within City limits. CollaboraƟve efforts between the City and Fairmont School District created Whitetail Ridge, a 
twenty‐lot housing subdivision, with eight lots sold to date. On March 8, 2018, the Minnesota Works website listed 298 job 
posƟngs within a thirty‐mile radius of Fairmont and an unemployment rate for MarƟn County under 3%, well below the                        
naƟonal rate of 4.1%. Fairmont partners with a variety of enƟƟes to help leverage long‐term resources for our economic                   
development efforts. Partnerships are maintained with the Minnesota MarkeƟng Partnership, Minnesota Department of                   
Employment and Economic Development (DEED), Greater Minnesota Partnership, the Fairmont Chamber of Commerce,                     
Region Nine Economic Development CommiƩee, Green Seam and AgriGrowth.  

Human Capital – Fairmont aƩracts people to the community through ‘Fairmont Area Life’, a collaboraƟve project between the City, 
Fairmont Chamber of Commerce and Southern Minnesota IniƟaƟve FoundaƟon. This project focuses on recruiƟng individuals 
between the ages of 30‐49, to return to the Fairmont community. The City of Fairmont maintains the human resources in law                
enforcement to keep the community safe, in the Park Department to maintain our valuable recreaƟonal ameniƟes, in the 
Street and Public UƟlity Departments to maintain our infrastructure that drives all aspects of the community and in the                     
Financial, AdministraƟve, Legal and Customer Service Departments that work behind the scenes to ensure municipal day‐to‐
day operaƟons focus on serving our customers. All of these individuals work to ensure we have a successful City for people to 
live and conduct business. Fairmont also has a volunteer base second to none! 

Community Infrastructure – Since 2006, Fairmont has spent approximately $49 million on wastewater and water treatment                    
infrastructure. These updates should take us 50 years into the future by conƟnuing to provide safe drinking water and a                   
sanitary means to dispose of wastewater. While Fairmont has “pot holes” like all other ciƟes, the City invests roughly $2 ‐ $5 
million every other year on major road projects. 

RecreaƟon and AmeniƟes for All Ages – Fairmont upgraded two main channels between our lakes to allow for beƩer uƟlizaƟon of 
these key outdoor assets. The City recently imposed a ½% local opƟon sales tax to help fund a community center, trails and 
addiƟonal recreaƟonal ameniƟes. The City Council approved funding of $125,000 for a community center business plan and 
$150,000 towards construcƟon of an inclusive playground in 2017/2018. Fairmont conƟnues to maintain an extensive park and 
trail system, consisƟng of 27 parks and over 500 areas of green space. 

SupporƟve Government – “Saturday Mornings with the City”, a new community engagement iniƟaƟve, was started by Mayor             
Foster in 2018. These quarterly one‐hour events allow for City Council and Staff to listen to and engage ciƟzens within the 
community. The City of Fairmont partnered with many local volunteer organizaƟons to act as fiscal agents for grants and                
fund‐raising opportuniƟes.  AddiƟonally, the City has partnered with the Fairmont School District for implementaƟon of a  
School Resources Officer posiƟon, with MarƟn County at the Law Enforcement Center, with MarƟn County Townships to                
update fire service agreements and with the MarƟn County Soil and Water ConservaƟon District to address invasive species 
and water quality issues for our lakes.   
 

From all of us at the City of Fairmont, thank you for the opportunity to serve the ciƟzens of Fairmont. 
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ResidenƟal Development 
Historical indicators predict 2018 to be another strong year for 
residenƟal development in Fairmont, the Fairmont Economic                  
Development Authority announced in their annual report.                                    
In 2017, Fairmont issued 284 residenƟal permits, down 27 from 
2016. Despite the decline, the total value of residenƟal permits 
increased $2,900,000 from 2016 to 2017, totaling over 
$4,700,000. Currently, numerous projects are in various stages 
of approval, indicaƟng 2018 will be another strong year for                             
residenƟal construcƟon. For the complete 2017 FEDA Annual                   
Report, please visit www.fedamn.com. 

These bu i l d ab le lo ts are wa i t i ng for you !  

A great loca t ion for your new home  

The newly developed Whitetail Ridge subdivision is located at the intersecƟon of South Prairie 
Avenue and Belle Vue Road. This tranquil locaƟon consists of 14.7 acres,  6.7 of which are                
classified as an “open space” or natural buffer, as they are wetland and wooded.  Twenty lots in 
this serene seƫng have been subdivided, spanning from 12,300 Ō² ‐ 17,750 Ō² , with lot prices 
ranging from $40,000 ‐ $60,000, which includes all uƟlity costs and street assessments.  Contact 
507.238.3936 for addiƟonal informaƟon.  

Whitetail Ridge 

Mark your calendar for the upcoming ‘Saturday Mornings with the City’ events. These quarterly one‐hour events engage City   
Council, City Staff and Community Residents in casual meaningful conversaƟons aimed at strengthening relaƟonships between                  
the community and the local government. We look forward to seeing you!!! 

May 5 Cedar Creek Park Improvement Program & Trail System 

August 18 Gomsrud Park Fairmont’s Economy 

November 17 Southern Minnesota EducaƟonal Campus Preliminary Budget for 2019 
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